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Welcome back to My Journey 

to India and thank you for your 

continued prayers! 

Due to a recent law, three of 

the northeastern states in 

India are now closed to 

foreigners. This includes 

Nagaland, the location of Deaf Biblical Ministries, 

the deaf school I visited last September. While there, 

I met and worked with two national women. One of 

them had already been at the deaf school for two 

years, receiving specialized training in working with 

the deaf. Their goal is to start a new deaf school in 

their home state of West Bengal. The new school 

is planned to open in March 2026, and I will be 

leaving in January 2026 for a six-month trip to 

support them at the beginning. Therefore, I need to 

have most of my financial support raised before the 

end of the year. After this trip, I will return to the 

United States to continue deputation.  

Deputation has officially begun! Over the 

past two months, I have spoken at seven 

different churches, a Christian school, a 

homeschool co-op, and two deaf events 

across South Carolina, Georgia, and 

Missouri. God has blessed me with new 

supporting churches, and my current 

support level is approximately 17%. 

Please pray for safety on the roads and 

for wisdom in scheduling meetings and 

presenting the ministry. Please also pray that more 

churches will choose to partner with me! 

February 23: The sign language class at my sending 

church presented the song they had been practicing 

in class! It is such a blessing to see their progress! 

Lindsey is doing a great job leading the class while I 

am away! 

March 3: I helped fellow 

missionary Hannah Holmquist 

pack in preparation for her 

move to Cambodia. Together, 

we organized, packed, and 

cataloged nine suitcases!  

March 20-27: My mission director, David Bennett, 

hosted a Deliberate 

Discipleship Retreat, 

which I attended. Fifteen 

pastors, missionaries, 

their wives, and other 

faithful servants were 

challenged to better walk in the Spirit in order to edify 

the body of Christ and glorify God. 

Special Project: 
For my deputation travel, I need a reliable car. I am 

specifically looking for a vehicle less than ten years 

old with under 100,000 miles. My budget is $15,000. 

Thank you to those who have already contributed! If 

you would like to contribute to this fund, please make 

checks to SWM, designate as “Special Project,” and 

send to SWM, PO Box 889, Trenton, GA 30752. 

 

Presenting at a 
Church in Georgia 


